
Minutes 
Region 3 & 4 Regional Workforce Development Board 

Executive Committee Meeting 
Friday, April 3, 2020 
Teleconference Call 

 

RWDB Executive Committee Members Present:  Carrie Turnquist, Dale Arends, Mike Schulte 

CEO Members Present:  Mike Schulte, Barry Anderson, Kelly Snyder 

Partners and Guests:  Val Bonney (NWIPDC) 

 

1. Roll Call of Members:  A roll call of members was taken. 

2. Agenda Review:  Anderson indicated that the CEOs had received word today that the WIOA Title I Adult-Dislocated 

Worker and Youth Request for Proposals that were published on the Region 3-4 website were not in compliance if 

the 2016 RFP templates were used.  This region used the 2016 template.  Regions were informed today that the 

Department of Labor and Iowa Workforce Development are allowing all regions to appoint a service provider for 

Title I WIOA Youth, and Title I WIOA Adult-Dislocated Worker programs through December, 2020.  CEOS have been 

in communication with Goodwill of the Great Plains, Shawn Fick, to discuss their interest in being appointed as the 

Service Provider for Region 3-4 WIOA Title I Adult-Dislocated Worker and Youth programs.  Shawn has previous 

experience as a WIOA Title I Director in the Sioux City area and understands the programs well.  Shawn indicated 

that Goodwill of the Great Plains would accept an appointment to serve as service provider for all three Title I 

programs in Region 3-4.    

3. Vote to be ratified at the May 28th RWDB and CEO Meeting:  Moved by Schulte, 2nd by Turnquist to appoint 

Goodwill of the Great Plains as the WIOA Title I Adult-Dislocated Worker and Youth Service Provider through 

December, 2020.  Moved by Turnquist, 2nd by Schulte to pull the current RFPs that are posted on the Region 3-4 

RWDB website until further notice.   

 

CEO members are working with Iowa Workforce Development and with Department of Labor on all documents prepared 

and voted on at the March, 2020 meeting by both Region 3-4 RWDB and CEO boards related to system transformation.  

If the documents are deemed compliant, the executive committee may meet again prior to the May 28th meeting to 

determine if and when the WIOA Title I service provider RFP will be reposted.  


